DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL          

The Pines
Draughton

Skipton 

BD23 6DU

 19 April 2012
Planning Services
Trading Standards and Planning Standards

North Yorkshire County Council

County Hall

Northallerton

Dear Sirs
Planning Application NY2012/0024/FUL – Farfield Farm, Bolton Rd, Addingham

We write to give our comments on the above planning application for the proposed tipping of inert waste into Wine Beck valley at Farfield Farm, Addingham.

We would record our objection to these proposals for two reasons:

1. We would represent the views to you of local residents who are concerned with the adverse impact on the landscape.  It is felt that the tipping of waste into this valley is an inappropriate use of the land in an area of special landscape quality, and would adversely and significantly affect the visual amenity for Bracken Ghyll Golf Club users, and for the residents at nearby Highfield Farm.
2. We also have serious concerns regarding the access to the site from Bolton Rd.  There is a weight restriction on the road which would make it unsuitable for heavy traffic carrying waste to the site.  We understand that lorries accessing the site are not expected to approach it from Addingham, and we are concerned that, therefore, traffic seeking access from the Ilkley, Leeds and Bradford direction may well attempt to make inappropriate use of other minor roads in the area.
For the reasons set out above, we would recommend that the planning authority refuse this application.

Yours faithfully
[Signed]
E Meriel Curtis
Chairman of the Council

Clerk to the Parish Council:  Mrs Jane Markham

                                               The Pines, Draughton, Skipton, BD23 6DU

                                                Tel:  01756 711305

                                                Email: jane.markham@lineone.net


